
Dear Families, 
 
Congratulations to you all! We made it to half term! I cannot thank you enough for the 
hard work you have all put in to ensure that your children can continue to learn at 
home. I know the stresses this has put on you all and I am so grateful for all the help you 
have given us. I am also very proud to lead such a wonderful team of staff who have 
supported the children in school whilst providing high quality learning at home. Thank 
you to all of the community. 
 
As a result of the feedback we received from the parent survey we are making a few 
changes to the way we set remote learning after half term. I genuinely hope that this 
will only be for 2 weeks!  
 
Firstly Fridays are going to become ‘Screen Free Fridays. We know that being on screens 
is having a big impact on us all and feel that children could really benefit from some 
time away to do things away from the screen. Children will be expected to join the 
morning meeting with their teacher to discuss their options for the day and then they 
will have a choice of activities. Your child will receive a grid like below:  

 



Secondly lots of you asked for more live teaching. Our teachers are currently working 
flat out, in school and creating pre-recorded videos to support the learning. We have 
made a decision not to have specific live teaching sessions throughout the day for a 
number of reasons and based on current research. We have, however, decided to 
increase the amount of teacher contact time with regular drop in sessions and also how 
we use our morning and afternoon meeting time. We will look at how this is working the 
week after half term.  
 
The thing that hit me the most from the parent survey is how children are coping at 
home. As a parent of primary aged children myself, I know first hand how hard this 
lockdown has hit children. I will be pushing for a return to school for all children as soon 
as it is safely possible as I know that there is no substitute. In the meantime if you have 
any concerns about your child’s well being please get in touch with your child’s class 
teacher, Miss West (​aht@chestnutsprimary.com​) or myself and we will see how we can 
support you all.  
 
Please take a break over the half term and I cannot wait to see you all soon. 
 
Mrs Horwood 
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